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Information

for County Councillors

	From:
	Stephen Chandler, Director of Adult Social Services


	Date: 
	25 October 2018


	To: 
	All County Councillors 


Following concerns raised about the processes and risk in Somerset’s Shared Lives Scheme
, Somerset County Council has appointed an independent investigator to lead an internal enquiry to ensure these can be robustly explored. 

Steve Clay has worked within the public protection sector for 38 years, as a police officer reaching the rank of Detective Chief Inspector and more recently as Manager of Hull’s Safeguarding Adults Board.  

The investigation will be overseen by Nicola Shaw, Strategic Manager responsible for Quality and Performance within Adults Services. 
 
Service users and Shared Lives carers are now being alerted to this development and are likely to be contacted as part of this work so we can ensure their experiences of working with the scheme, or being supported by it, can inform the process. 

 
Additional support and expertise has also been sought from Shared Lives South West, an award winning regional charity that has delivered Shared Lives service across Devon, Plymouth, Cornwall and Torbay since 2004, to work with us in ensuring the needs of those who use our services remain at the heart of our work during this time.

They will assist us in closely monitoring and auditing the suitability of any new placements while we undertake this work, including respite and non-regulatory activity (for example, day service provision).  
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Louise White, Service Manager - Safeguarding
Email:  LXWhite@somerset.gov.uk 
Tel No. 07977 401915
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� The Shared Lives scheme provides family-based support for adults with learning or physical disabilities, or mental health difficulties, if they are eligible following a care assessment.  It is an alternative to more traditional residential accommodation.  


The scheme is registered with the Care Quality Commission and was last inspected in June 2016 and judged to be ‘Good’ across all areas.  � HYPERLINK "https://www.cqc.org.uk/location/1-122673818" \l "accordion-1" �https://www.cqc.org.uk/location/1-122673818#accordion-1� 


 










